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1.
The Committee of Ministers has examined Congress Recommendation 288 (2010) on “Achieving sustainable gender equality in local and regional political life”, which is in line with the measures proposed by Recommendation Rec(2003)3 of the Committee of Ministers to member states on balanced participation of women and men in political and public decision making.

2.
It has taken note of the proposals formulated by the Congress to promote sustainable gender equality in local and regional political life and brought the recommendation to the attention of its member states' governments so they could draw inspiration from it, as necessary, in developing gender equality policies at the national, regional and local levels.  It has also forwarded the recommendation to the Council of Europe Development Bank, for information, and to the competent steering committees, whose comments have been taken into account in the present reply.

3.
The Committee of Ministers notes that the statistical studies carried out by the CDEG in connection with the monitoring of Recommendation Rec(2003)3 show that progress still needs to be made at both the national and the regional and local levels with a view to enhancing the representation of women in political and public decision making. The action plan adopted at the 7th Council of Europe Conference of Ministers responsible for Equality between Women and Men, held in Baku in May 2010, provides for a number of relevant activities in this area. The Committee of Ministers welcomes the CDEG's interest in co-operating with the Congress to implement these activities at the local and regional levels. It encourages such 
co-operation.

4.
The Committee of Ministers would like also to draw the attention of the Congress to measures which have been taken within the Council of Europe Secretariat to promote gender equality and in particular to increase the representation of women in posts involving managerial responsibility. An Equal Opportunities and Gender Mainstreaming Policy has been in force since 2004 and has recently been reinforced by a Policy Statement on Gender Equality in the Secretariat issued by the Secretary General and Deputy Secretary General which puts emphasis on further increasing the representation of female staff members among middle and senior management roles. 

� The European Committee on Local and Regional Democracy (CDLR) and the Steering Committee for Equality between Women and Men (CDEG)





Internet : http://www.coe.int/cm

